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Revised Staff Recommendation

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), by and through Counsel, and for its Recommendation, states as follows:

1.
On March 9, 2004, Northwest Missouri Holdings, Inc. (Northwest) and Oregon Farmers Mutual Telephone Company (Oregon Farmers) filed a Joint Application for authority to transfer all of the stock in Oregon Farmers to Northwest pursuant to a Stock Purchase Agreement.  Oregon Farmers has been a Missouri incorporated company since 1910 and is regulated by the Commission.  Oregon Farmers is an incumbent local exchange company and is classified as non-competitive.  Northwest is not a telecommunications company and was formed, in part, to hold the stock of Oregon Farmers and other non-regulated business entities.


2.
On June 22, 2004, the Staff filed its Recommendation in this case.  Subsequent to that initial filing, the Staff requested additional time to file a revised Recommendation by no later than July 13, 2004.  This pleading reflects that revised Recommendation.

3.
Transactions that involve the transfer of the stock of a Missouri incorporated entity are governed by the provisions of Section 392.300.2 RSMo 2000, and 4 CSR 240-3.535(C).  In addition, relevant case law provides that the Commission may approve an asset transfer if it is “not detrimental to the public interest.”  State ex. rel Fee Fee Trunk Sewer Service Inc. v. Litz, 596 S.W.2d 466, 468 (Mo. App. E.D. 1980).  4 CSR 240-3.535(C) also incorporates the “not detrimental to the public interest” standard for approval in its language.

4.
The Staff has reviewed the application for stock transfer and a subsequent supplement to the application, and has had additional informational exchanges with Northwest.  The Staff has concluded that the transaction will not be detrimental to the public interest.

5.
In the attached Memorandum, which is labeled Appendix A, the Staff summarizes its revised review of the proposed transaction, and recommends that the Commission enter an Order that is consistent with the recommendations of the Staff contained in its revised Memorandum.
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